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Board of Trustees    ---        Proceedings by Authority 
 
State of New York 
Village of Celoron  ss: 
Community Center 
 
 A Public Hearing of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Celoron, New York was held on 
Monday, September 26, 2016 at 6:00 P.M. 
 
Members Present: Mayor Schrecengost, Trustees Keeney and Young 
 
Members Absent: Trustee Mattison 
 
 
Others Present: Village Clerk-Treasurer Shirley A. Sanfilippo, MMC/CMFO, Highway 

Supervisor Terry Schrecengost, Harry Sicherman, Carol Rasmussen and 
Larry Muntz 

 
 Mayor Schrecengost called the Public Hearing to order and asked the Clerk to read the legal 
notice. 

 

LEGAL NOTICE 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

VILLAGE OF CELORON, NY 
OFFICE OF COMMUNITY RENEWAL 

GRANT PROGRAM 
 

 NOTICE IS HEREBY given that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Celoron will hold a 
public hearing on Monday, September 26, 2016 at 6:00 PM at the Village of Celoron Community 
Center, 47 Dunham Avenue, Celoron, NY to discuss the community and economic development 
needs of the Village of Celoron and the Village’s potential submission of an application to the New 
York State Office of Community Renewal for Community Development Block Grant funding to support 
the development of a destination hotel near the intersection of Dunham Avenue and Duquesne Street 
in the Village of Celoron by Chautauqua Harbor Hotel, LLC.  More detailed information regarding the 
project will be presented at the hearing.  The hearing facilities are handicapped accessible.  . 
 

Written or oral statements will be received at that time.  Time limitations may be imposed for 
each oral statement, if deemed necessary. Written comments will be accepted at the Public Hearing 
or upon delivery by 5:00 PM on September 26, 2016 to the Village Clerk, 21 Boulevard Ave., PO Box 
577, Celoron, NY 14720-0577 
 
Dated:  September 13, 2016 
 
By Order of the Board of Trustees 
Shirley A. Sanfilippo, MMC/CMFO 
Clerk-Treasurer 
 
Publication Date:  September 15, 2016 
 
 
No correspondence had been received  
 

Mayor Schrecengost asked three times if there was anyone present who wished to address 
this public hearing to please step to the front, give your name, address and please limit your 
comments to three minutes. 
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No one stepped forward. 
 
Mayor Schrecengost adjourned the Public Hearing at 6:02 p.m. 
 
  
 
 

Shirley A. Sanfilippo, MMC/CMFO 
      Village Clerk-Treasurer 


